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Important Dates 

November 

26-27 Teacher Professional Development (No School) 

December 



1 Director Chat (Topic - Child Protection) & PSG Meeting - Time and location is pending due to COVID 
status 

16 Holiday Hoopla 2020 - Digital  

16 End of the Quintile 

21 Winter Break Starts (21 Dec - 8 Jan) 

January 

11 First day back to school after break 

12 Director Chat (MAP Testing) & PSG Meeting - Time and location is pending due to COVID status 

Director's Letter 

Dear QSI Families, 

It was an exciting week on campus. From the elementary students studying Martinilaufen in German 

class to the Secondary students giving persuasive speeches in English, the campus was BUZZING with 

energetic lessons and projects. I encourage you to look over this issue's photos of student work and 

projects. 

This year's digital Holiday Hoopla has a scheduled release date of December 16th. Ranging from a 

musical performance to a drama production, the teachers of each cohort have started to work on 

various plans with the students. In less than 6 weeks, the students will be celebrating the holidays via 

the Holiday Hoopla. 

I want to share with the QSI community about our school's accreditation from Middles States 

Association (MSA). The accreditation process started in 2016 and was completed with the QSI 

stakeholders input: parents, students, and QSI staff.  This independent organization evaluates a school's 

operations, curriculum and campus. The overall purpose is to assure that the school is meeting certain 

standards while aiming to commit to strengthening areas identified by the school community. Since 

2017, our school has maintained its accreditation by MSA. To further support our accreditation, one 

objective is to create a Statement of Purpose that summarizes how our campus supports the QSI 

Mission Statement. I would like to host a digital meeting with some parents, students and teachers to 

review our Mission Statement and create a Statement of Purpose. If you are interested in participating 
in the digital meeting, please contact me at brian-garner@munster.qsi.org. 

To follow up on the parent teacher conference from last week, the survey results were reviewed. The 

information you share in the survey helps the school adjust the conferences to me et your needs while 

making sure to keep the components that worked for everyone. If you did not have time to take the 
survey, it is still open and posted in this newsletter. 

If you have any questions about the above information or other matters concerning your child's 

education or safety, please do not hesitate in contacting me. 

Sincerely, 



Dr. Garner 

Parent Teacher Conference Survey 

Two surveys were created to collect feedback on your parent-teacher conference experience. One 

survey is to provide feedback if you have children in the 3-11 year-old age group and the other is if you 

have children in the 12 year old to Secondary 4 age group. Your participation in completing the survey 

will provide the school with information in making any necessary changes in future conferences hosted 

via 365 Teams. NOTE: Please complete the survey that corresponds to your child's age group. 

Embed://<iframe width="640px" height= "480px" src= 

"https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN-

m0986S1o9GoXUMUKsJBm5UNERPWkRTVlYyVjFFS0QyNE9STDFZUU9SRC4u&embed=true" 

frameborder= "0" marginwidth= "0" marginheight= "0" style= "border: none; max-width:100%; max-
height:100vh" allowfullscreen webkitallowfullscreen mozallowfullscreen msallowfullscreen> </iframe> 

Embed://<iframe width="640px" height= "480px" src= 

"https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN-

m0986S1o9GoXUMUKsJBm5URUJCM1NLRDVCSDVSQzRLQlpEWlFEMlRMWi4u&embed=true" 

frameborder= "0" marginwidth= "0" marginheight= "0" style= "border: none; max-width:100%; max-
height:100vh" allowfullscreen webkitallowfullscreen mozallowfullscreen msallowfullscreen> </iframe> 

QSI Student Work and Life 

Pre-School Leaf Art 

 



Students Planting Acorns 

 



 

 



 

 



Studying parts of a leaf in Mrs. Marry's class 

 



 

 



Students Participate in Martinilaufen during German Class 

 Martinilaufen is a traditional German holiday where lantern walkers travel from house to 

house singing songs. It is a common tradition of Northern Germany. 

 

 



 

 



 

 



Mrs. Emma's Science Unit on Energy 

 

Mrs. Emma's Fall Projects 

 



Indoor Recess on a Rainy Day 

 

Middle School Art 

Storytelling through spray paint 

 



 

Middle School Drama Practice 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Creating Props for MS Play 

 

 



Middle School Culture Studies 

 After exploring some coming-of-age initiation ceremonies, middle school cultural studies 

generated a series of  challenges to test its members' strength, skill, and ability not to 

laugh while completing a humorous task! 

 

 

 



 

Secondary Speeches 

Secondary students take the stage delivering a motivational persuasive speech on topics 

like quitting to smoke, not being afraid of school and living abroad. 

 



QSI Success Orientations Applied to COVID 

QSI Success Orientations 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Parent Support Group (PSG) Contact 

The QSI Parent Support Group is available on WhatsApp and Facebook. 

 

WhatsApp: Contact Mrs. Lawles at lauralawes@outlook.com to be added to the WhatsApp group. 

Facebook: You can find the PSG Facebook page at the link - 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1626025644281325  

Absence Reporting Form 

If your child will be absent, please complete the absence form. Click here for the form. 

mailto:lauralawes@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1626025644281325
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN-m0986S1o9GoXUMUKsJBm5UNUw5TFI2M05OSFlTSTRCM0Y2RTlaVTBEQi4u


 

Early Departure Form 

If you are picking up your child in the middle of the school day, please complete this form so the school 
can record the departure. Click here for the Early Departure Form. 

Keeping Safe Curriculum 

 

Homeroom teachers have started to include the Keeping Safe Curriculum in the weekly lessons. These 

are short lessons that educate children on how to keep themselves safe and who to ask for help in 

unsafe situations. This is a global curriculum that QSI uses at all campuses. Below is a list of the key 
themes and focus areas that students will study. More information on the program can be found here.  

Themes 

The curriculum follows 2 main themes: 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN57RPVtaV0VGowxv-XurVm5UNFZMTlRTRlE5SjZCREZXRlBVM1k4QVpFWS4u
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/teaching/curriculum-and-teaching/keeping-safe-child-protection-curriculum/about-keeping-safe-child


• we all have the right to be safe 

• we can help ourselves to be safe by talking to people we trust.  

Focus areas 

The 2 themes are explored through 4 focus areas: 

• the right to be safe 

• relationships 

• recognizing and reporting abuse 

• protective strategies. 

Playground Reminder 

Please remember that the school playground is not accessible while school is in session between 8:00 

AM and 3:45 PM.  

QSI Safety Reminders Via Success Orientations 

 



 



 

Community Announcements 

If you know of any upcoming family friendly activities or events that maybe of interest to our QSI 

families, please share them and they can be added to this section. NOTE: Any event shared is not 
connected to QSI. 

Rugby clubs for all ages 

 

 



Rugby in Münster!!  

The Rugby Tourists Münster are back after a long break from Social Distancing! We are searching for 

new team members for all of our age groups from Rugby Minis all the way up to the Men ’s Social and 

Competitive Teams! 

The groups are; 

U6 – U12 https://www.rugby-muenster.de/teams/minis/ 

U16 – U18 https://www.rugby-muenster.de/teams/jugend/ 

Women (All ages) https://www.rugby-muenster.de/teams/frauen/ 

Men https://www.rugby-muenster.de/teams/herren/  

We are always looking to expand the community, so any interest is very welcome! If you would like yo ur 

son(s) and/or daughter(s) to come out and experience a game for life (or if you are interested in being 

part of the community as well), then please contact Mr. Josh atjoshua-ferreira@munster.qsi.org for 

more details! 

QSI School Operations During COVID-19:2020-2021 

Click here to access the COVID-19 Operations PDF file. 

Click here for 2020-2021 Parent/Student Informed Consent Letter – Covid19. 

You can sign and e-mail to brian-garner@munster.qsi.org . You will be able to sign at school as you drop 

your child off at the entrance. 

Scheduled Appointment on Campus 

If you have a scheduled appointment for an "in the building meeting " with Dr. Garner or Ms. Siejen, 
please make sure to complete the electronic visitor form on our entrance door.  

The visitor form is a QR code that can be scanned by your phone. The QR code takes you to an electronic 

form so you can input your information. If you are new to using a QR code, click here for a tutorial on 

scanning a QR code. I will also place a link to the form in this QR article. Click here to access the form 
without the QR code. 

Thank you for supporting our contact tracing system.  

https://www.rugby-muenster.de/teams/minis/
https://www.rugby-muenster.de/teams/jugend/
https://www.rugby-muenster.de/teams/frauen/
https://www.rugby-muenster.de/teams/herren/
mailto:atjoshua-ferreira@munster.qsi.org
https://qsinet-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/brian-garner_munster_qsi_org/EVCL_JBFW4xHlx_VKEhhFuIBW-XZc38DwbeKsLdOrKfusw?e=dheMIm
https://qsinet-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/brian-garner_munster_qsi_org/EU3EBk6lGVBMmj2KsiVFY_YBM6MdkXAdslFo0ZHbO0qZoA?e=l5i5uA
mailto:brian-garner@munster.qsi.org
https://www.digitaltrends.com/mobile/how-to-scan-a-qr-code/
https://www.digitaltrends.com/mobile/how-to-scan-a-qr-code/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN57RPVtaV0VGowxv-XurVm5UNFVEUUtQSDMzU0dZQkZWTDZONVdHUVBTOC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=7TdOg7-2-EKAydkkVDvEN57RPVtaV0VGowxv-XurVm5UNFVEUUtQSDMzU0dZQkZWTDZONVdHUVBTOC4u


School Calendar 

 

Stay in Contact 

Thank you for selecting QSI International School of Münster and trusting us with your child's education. 

If you have a question on the curriculum being taught, the curriculum can be viewed at 

http://curriculum.qsi.org/ . Should you have a question or concern regarding the content or selected 

assessments, please reach out to the teacher or the school Director. If you need to contact me, my 
contact information is below. 

Address: 

Salzmannstraße 152 

http://curriculum.qsi.org/


48159 Münster, Germany 

Telephone: +49 251 383 49446 

E-mail: brian-garner@qsi.org 

 

1 - Dr. Brian Garner - Director 



We proudly subscribe to the following educational services 

 

 

 



 

 

 


